
 
 

Patient Ombudsman wants to hear about your experience in long-term care during the first year of the COVID-19 pandemic 

 

 
 
Patient Ombudsman is launching a province-wide COVID-19 experience survey for residents, caregivers and staff in 
Ontario’s long-term care homes. 
 
Residents, family members, caregivers, and staff were all impacted by the crisis in long-term care. 
 
In the first wave of the pandemic. Long-Term Care Home complaints to Patient Ombudsman increased by 370%. 

 

 
This COVID-19 experience survey will inform Patient Ombudsman’s on-going investigation into long-term care homes 
with COVID-19 outbreaks. Survey results will be shared publicly later this year. 
 
Key facts:  

 In October 2020, Patient Ombudsman issued a special report that included recommendations, such as a 
change in approach to visitation restrictions. Patient Ombudsman called out the restrictions to bar visitors 
from their loved ones as inhumane. 
   

 In June of 2020 Patient Ombudsman, launched our investigation on COVID-19 outbreaks in long-term care. 
   

 Patient Ombudsman’s investigative team has completed an analysis of thousands of documents and are 
collecting additional evidence through interviews and witness impact statements.  

 
 Patient Ombudsman will issue a second COVID-19 special report later this year that will also shine a light on 

Patient Ombudsman Hospital and Home Care complaints.  

“This time last year, long-term care was in crisis and the collective experiences from that critical moment in 
time have much to tell our office as we work to understand exactly what happened and why. We know that 

there are additional experiences that we can learn from.”  
 

Craig Thompson, Patient Ombudsman 

CLICK HERE TO TELL US YOUR EXPERIENCE 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__patientombudsman.us19.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3Dba3024f09f29eadab946786d3-26id-3De233479306-26e-3D767388aafd&d=DwMFaQ&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=d_9vppfGqidd2gEllv2i2rb5bvoVtnBLWGvKlBzTa1I&m=1RYchXrSIerGH3-SWv8tPWtGC0s3v8Q11sq06oWUJlE&s=qftNjr3zoSUruD05IleZ9izSAhb6I9l23-DEAWObAY8&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__patientombudsman.us19.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3Dba3024f09f29eadab946786d3-26id-3De233479306-26e-3D767388aafd&d=DwMFaQ&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=d_9vppfGqidd2gEllv2i2rb5bvoVtnBLWGvKlBzTa1I&m=1RYchXrSIerGH3-SWv8tPWtGC0s3v8Q11sq06oWUJlE&s=qftNjr3zoSUruD05IleZ9izSAhb6I9l23-DEAWObAY8&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__patientombudsman.us19.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3Dba3024f09f29eadab946786d3-26id-3D9241136825-26e-3D767388aafd&d=DwMFaQ&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=d_9vppfGqidd2gEllv2i2rb5bvoVtnBLWGvKlBzTa1I&m=1RYchXrSIerGH3-SWv8tPWtGC0s3v8Q11sq06oWUJlE&s=uIWPFHKKizX_z4DtFDMFEd4luux301ci4BgOdgWYefE&e=
https://www.patientombudsman.ca/COVID-19/Long-Term-Care-Home-Complaints

